
From: Lily Cogdill <LilyCogdill@scstatehouse.gov>
To: Danny Varat <DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov>

Date: 3/22/2017 10:36:46 AM
Subject: FW: Meeting with Middle School students

Please advise.
 
Lily
 

From: Dianne Haselton [mailto:dhsltn@att.net] 
 
Sent: Wednesday, March 22, 2017 10:33 AM
 
To: Lily Cogdill 
Subject: Meeting with Middle School students
 
Dear Ms. Cogdill--
 
I was told that you are in charge of scheduling for the Lt. Governor. Carol Burdette, a Pendleton 
resident, suggested that Lt. Gov. Bryant might be able to help us.
 
I am a member of the Pendleton Elks Lodge. We have received a $2000 grant to do a 2-week camp 
called On a Mission with students from Riverside Middle School. The goal of On a Mission is to have 
a positive impact on the mental, physical, emotional, social, financial, and spiritual growth of these 
youth. We hope to change attitudes and raise expectations of the youth involved. We are hoping for 
40 students. The dates for this Camp are June 12-23.
 
To meet this goal, we will be exposing the students to a number of opportunities such as creative 
workshops and field trips. We are planning a trip to Columbia on Friday, June 16.  We would like 
to visit the Capitol and wondered if the Lt. Governor would be available on that date to meet with and 
speak to the students about civil service, getting involved in government, etc. At this time our plans 
for the day are flexible. We can work around your schedule.
 
If you have any questions, please contact me.
 
Many thanks for considering this request.
 
Dianne Haselton
Grant Coordinator
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